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06/05/2021  10:45:472021/1010/P OBJ John and Jill 

Lawrence

Rebuilding the garage at No. 18 is fine  as long as the necessary party wall agreements are concluded in a 

timely fashion. However,  we strongly object to the installation of a shower, a lavatory and a handbasin. 

Adding a shower, lavatory and washbasin will lead to this possibly becoming a one room residence, ripe for 

letting or selling, and would be unsuitable in this conservation area and the original 18th century layout of this 

Grade II* Terrace and Mews. Prior proposals of this nature have been rejected on the Grove Terrace side of 

the Mews.
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